
Mailing Address: 
479  Center Street N. 

Baldwin, FL 32234 

Support Address: 
P.O. Box 9 

Harrison, TN 
37341 

(423)344-5050 
www.bimi.org 

Contact Us: 
www.lifeinmongolia.org 

chuck@reachmongolia.org 

(904)838-7904 

  

 

 

  
 June 2025 

We are thankful for all the blessings God has given us. Since our last letter, we were 
privelged to have Ashley, our oldest daughter, home for a week. We were able to enjoy some 
time together and celebrate her birthday. I was honored to fill in for our pastor at our home 
church on a Wednesday. We traveled to New Hampshire to visit Colton, our oldest son, and 
his family. This was the first time Charlie, Clay, and I were able to see my granddaughter in 
person.  

On our way to their home we were able to visit two of our supporting churches in 
Pennsylvania. It is a great blessing to be able to reunite with these churches.  

The first church we visited had experienced some tragedy recently. It is amazing to watch 
God heal and work in the lives of these dear people as they continue faithfully serving. We 
are praying that we were an ecnouragement to them and will continue to ask God to help 
them as they move forward.   

During the service of the second church the teens were giving testimonies about camp. It was 
a blessing to hear what God did in their lives. After their testimonies, I gave a report of our 
ministry. I was also able to encourage the teens that camp was not the end but the beginning 
of what God wanted to do in their lives.  

We have finished June enjoying some time with Colton and his family. My wife and I have 
enjoyed being “Nana and Papa”. Victoria, Charlie, and Clay have enjoyed their roles as aunt 
and uncles. 

 We have heard from those continueing the ministry in Mongolia. The teens had an activity 
hiking the mountain close to the city. Bro Smutzler has begun a series on the pastoral letters. 
Please pray for those who are continueing the ministry in Mongolia.  

We also heard about two situations we would like you to pray about. First, one of our ladies 
little girl was in the hospital with the measals and a tempurature over 100. Her temperature 
has come down and she was released from the hospital. It seems many children in 
Ulaanbaatar are contracting the measles. Please pray for our friend and the others affected.  

We were also informed by another of our church families that they will need to move this 
summer. They are unsure were to go. We are asking God to provide for them and give them 
wisdom. 

We are very grateful for all those that have partnered with us through prayers, support, and in 
ministry. 

Thank you again for your prayers and support. 
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